Pasadena Unified School District
District Service Center
Facilities Department

September 09, 2010: UPDATE to Blair Middle School Site / Construction

To Our Neighbors:

Installation of drywall and Densglass sheathing has begun in Area 1 of the second floor. The team is
quickly working their way around the entire building with the installation of studs.

The primary backbone for the Fire Alarm system has been installed and bracing and distribution work is
now under way. The installation work for HVAC ducting is now almost complete on the second floor and
curbs attached to the roof.

Backfill of the Area 4 utility trenches is complete and the finish classroom floors have been placed. Last
weekend we successfully performed a shut down and startup of the primary transformer at the High
School Campus and have mapped the feeder to tie the lower campus in. The next power down and
connection is scheduled to take place a week from now.

Additionally, the last of the modular classrooms have been moved off the Blair High School site and
onto the Elementary Campus for use as temporary classrooms once work at the High School does
begin later this year.

At this point of the project, we are getting into the detail work of running electrical, data, and fire alarm to
all of the class rooms and office spaces. We are moving very quickly.

As always, should you have any questions or are aware of any noise outside of normal working hours,
please don't hesitate to contact me at the number below.

Sincerely,

740 West Woodbury, Pasadena, CA 91103 ¢ Tel: (626) 396-5850 ¢ Fax: (626) 798-1024



